
 

 

 

 

 
1 February 2016 
 
 
 
 
 
Research Director 
Legal Affairs and Community Safety Committee 
Parliament House  
 
 
By email: lacsc@parliament.qld.gov.au 
 
 
 
 
Dear  Director 
 

Fire and Emergency Services (Smoke Alarms) Amendment bill 2015. 
 
The Housing Industry Association (HIA) has lodged several submissions on the subject of smoke alarms, within the last 12 months. Two 

reports were for a Senate Enquiry, and a submission to the Australian Building codes Board, (ABCB). 

 

HIA supports the objective of the Bill in retrofitting established homes with hard-wired smoke detectors.  However HIA is concerned that 

the Bill has the potential to confuse the electricians installing the alarms and their customers by introducing siting requirements and 

restrictions on types of detectors that do not align with the requirements of the National Construction Code (NCC). 

 

The NCC provides a national and consistent approach to smoke detectors in Volume 2 of the Building Code of Australia, (BCA). 

The current mandatory requirements for smoke alarms are specified in part 3.7.2 of the BCA. The BCA also calls up the Australia 

Standard AS 3786 “Smoke Alarms”, which also provides an avenue to meet compliance under part 3.7.2 of the BCA. 

 

These NCC mandatory requirements, other the interconnection of smoke alarms, are an appropriate measure to be adopted in the Bill 

for the established housing market.  The NCC has resources to undertake thorough research of issues surrounding the selection and 

installation of alarms and the capacity to update the NCC nationally. 

 
As the NCC evolves there is potential for its requirements to diverge from those contained in the Bill, leading to confusion in the 

industry. 

 

HIA would recommend to the “Legal Affairs and Community Safety Committee” recommend the maintenance of a consistent approach 

by adopting by referencing part 3.7.2 of the BCA in the Bill rather than develop its own provisions. 
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A copy of the HIA senate enquiry submission is attached for your reading. In this document you will find feedback from a survey that HIA 

sent to members on the smoke alarm issues. 

 

 

For further information contact Kelvin Cuskelly, Assistant Director Building Services HIA on  
 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
HOUSING INDUSTRY ASSOCIATION LIMITED 
 

 
 
 
Warwick Temby 
Executive Director - Queensland 
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